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Regional Director of Facilities Report to the Board of Trustees October 10, 2016 

Summary: 

The campus continues to be in good operation condition as we move into Fall.  There is nothing major to 
report other than we are working on repairing or replacing several items before the onset of Winter.  
These items have been previously identified in prior reports.  Given the report was approaching six 
pages long, I decided to condense each section and only provide relevant information.  Updates to any 
section since the October meeting are in blue italics. 

Budget Preparation for 2017: 

Operating Budget:  On 10/4/16, Martin Rudd and I presented the 2017 operating budget to Outagamie’s 
Finance Committee.  The committee approved the operating budget with a 5-0 vote.  Next, it will go to 
the full County Board for approval at the Nov 7 meeting. 

Capital Improvement Plan (CIP):  On 10/4/16, Martin Rudd and I presented the 5-year Capital 
Improvement Plan to Outagamie’s Finance Committee.  The CIP will be voted on at the committee’s Oct 
27 meeting and then forwarded on to the Outagamie County Board for approval at the Nov 7 meeting.  
The CIP included additional funding for the Library Exterior Wall project and Boiler Replacement project. 

Old Business: 

Boiler Project:  As stated above, the additional funding for the Boiler Replacement project was presented 
to Outagamie’s Finance Committee on 10/4.  On 10/6/16, I presented the same project to Winnebago’s 
Personnel and Finance Committee.  The committee approved the project with a 4-0 vote.  Next, it will be 
presented at Winnebago’s County Board meeting on Oct 18 with anticipated approval in November. 

Library Exterior Wall Project: As stated above, the additional funding for the Library Exterior Wall project 
was presented to Outagamie’s Finance Committee on 10/4.  On 10/6/16, I presented the same project to 
Winnebago’s Personnel and Finance Committee.  The committee approved the project with a 4-0 vote.  
Next, it will be presented at Winnebago’s County Board meeting on Oct 18 with anticipated approval in 
November. 

In August I had a discussion with a Mr. John Puleo from American Tower Corporation representing 

Verizon Wireless who owns the tower north of the campus which was acquired in 2008 as part of the 

property at 1655 University Drive.  Even though the current lease doesn’t expire until July 2022, His 

customer, Verizon wants to ensure their ability to retain their site for 20-30 years beyond 2022.  We 

currently receive $8,640 (split 50/50) annually.  In 2018 it increases to $10,368 annually. Update 

10/10/16, no additional information at this time. 

Informational only.  One of the benefits of consolidation with UW Colleges Information Technology 

department is our ability to tap into resources previously not available.  CITS (Central Information 

Technology Services) received funding approval from UW System to have a mini split air conditioning 

system installed to cool the switch room located in the basement.  There will be no cost to the Counties 

for this improvement.  The room is currently being cooled by a window unit which dispenses hot moist 

air into the adjacent areas within the basement.  Because the window unit runs constantly due to its 

inefficiency to effectively cool the room, the unit has to be replaced on an annual basis. Update 

10/10/16, Project complete, total costs totaled $6,859. 
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New Business: 

1500 Wing Vestibule:  Funding in the amount of $22,000 was budgeted and approved as capital outlay 
for 2016.  Originally this project was bid with the Exterior Library Wall project.  Miron Construction, the 
overall low bidder reported that the vestibule portion was estimated at $13,018.  Proposals from two 
different glass and glazing contractors were obtained.  Tri City Glass quoted $2,565; LaForce quoted 
$2,842.  Obviously a huge difference from Miron’s quote.  A complete review of both proposals is 
needed but it’s anticipated a professional service contract will be extended to Tri City Glass.  It is also 
anticipated a request will be made to move the balance of the $22,000 from capital outlay to operating 
to cover any shortages caused by the unexpected repairs identified in the Projects section below. 

Night Safety Walk:  The annual Night Safety Walk is scheduled for Monday, Oct 17 at 6:30 pm.  Board of 
Trustee members as well as any County Supervisor or members from the general public are invited to 
attend the walk with students, faculty and staff from UW-Fox Valley.  The purpose of the walk is to 
identify possible safety hazardous caused by insufficient lighting or overgrown vegetation along with 
other hazardous that may lead to slips, trips, falls or injury.  

 

Projects: 

Fire Sprinkler System – Booster Pump: After a thorough review of the three quotes received, USA Fire 
protection was the low bidder with a quote of $11,500.  A professional service contract will be extended 
to USA Fire protection. 

Roof Curb: After a thorough review of the three quotes received, S&S Mechanical was the low bidder 

with a quote of $8,000 for the roof top air handling unit and $3,000 for crane rental.   A professional 

service contract will be extended to S&S Mechanical.  A professional service contract will be extended to 

Tremco Inc. in the amount of $3,420 to replace the actual curb. 

Gas Fired Water Heater in CAC:  After a thorough review of the three quotes received, S&S Mechanical 

was the low bidder with a quote of $7,200 to replace the water heater.  A professional service contract 

will be extended to S&S Mechanical.   

Air Conditioning Unit in Science Wing:  After a thorough review of the three quotes received, Energy 

Control and Design was the low bidder with a quote of $12,416 to replace the failed compressor.  A 

professional service contract will be extended to Energy Control and Design.   

Building Control Project: Update 10/10/16, no additional information at this time. 

Parking Lot Asphalt Repairs and Maintenance: Update 10/10/16, Striping will have to be looked at next 
year given this late in the season and limited availability of the parking lots to efficiently perform the 
striping operation. 

Library Air Conditioning Project: Update 10/10/16, no additional information at this time. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Richard N. Haen 

Director of Facilities Planning and Management 


